
 
 

 

CITY COUNCIL MEETING 

 October 9, 2017 
 

Mayor Frank Dunmire called the Macon City Council meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.  

Present were Clerk Pam Windell, Attorney Mike Antoline, Council members Chad 

Rappe, Kimberly Claussen, Caleb Beasley, Doug McGuire, and Brandon Windell.  Also 

present were Charlie Dunmire, Cody Holsapple, Richard Zerfowski, Sue Cole, Bill 

Dowis, and Deputy Major. 

 

The minutes from the September 11th meeting were approved.   

 

Deputy Major presented the police report.  Deputy Major is increasing patrol on North 

Woodcock Road and Andrews Street due to the increase in grain hauling during the 

harvest season.   

 

Mayor Dunmire informed the Council that proper school zone signs would be installed.  

At present the Deputy cannot write any violation because of where the signs are located 

they do not inform drivers where the school zone begins and ends.  

 

Mayor Dunmire informed the Council that the contract with Illinois Codification had 

been signed and sent to Illinois Codification.  

 

Mayor Dunmire let everyone know that clean-up day in September was a success.  

Letters to derelict property owners will be mailed out this month. 

 

Alderwoman Claussen presented the P&Ls.  There are some corrections that need to be 

made they will be done before the next meeting.  The committee chairpersons, Mayor, 

and full-time employees are still meeting on Monday mornings to setup the work week. 

 

Alderman Beasley presented four building permits:  two sheds, a garage, and building 

addition.   

 

The park committee will discuss having two ball fields instead of one.  The reason for the 

extra ball field is due to the information received from the summer ball association. They 

will no longer be able to use Borg Warner field. 

 

Mayor Dunmire updated all the TIF agreements information.  Keith Moran informed the 

Mayor that he can track TIF expenditures for the City.  It was the consensus of the 

Council to have Moran Economic Development track TIF expenditures. 

 

Attorney Antoline informed the Council that instead of having a pool and deck ordinance 

the City should amend the ordinance that pertains to accessory structures setbacks.  

 



Attorney Antoline presented the Council with a bid from Bill Dowis for the Miller Street 

property in the amount of $1,850.00.  The Council will accept the bid with the 

understanding that a house must be built within 18 months.  The neighbor has agreed to 

an easement for Mr. Dowis to run a new sewer line.  TIF funds can be used on this 

project. 

 

Mayor Dunmire presented the Treasurer’s report. 

 

A motion was made by Alderwoman Claussen, seconded by Alderman Rappe to approve 

the Treasurer’s report as presented.  Motion carried.  

 

A motion was made by Alderwoman Claussen, seconded by Alderman Beasley to pay the 

bills as presented.  Motion carried. 

 

A motion was made by Alderman Windell, seconded by Alderman Rappe to adjourn.  

Motion carried.  

 

The meeting adjourned at 6:30 p.m. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, Pam Windell, City Clerk 


